TO: Blount County Commissioners

FROM: Jeff Headrick /f[’k .‘";_\V._«j‘{};;g‘&?-i 4
Blount County Highway Superintendent

Blount County
Highway Dept.
RE: Requesting Additional Funding to fund the Phase 3 Traffic Study .
for the roundabout at E. Broadway Ave and Old Knoxville Pike lse“ H?afn‘al; t
uperintenden

DATE: September 28, 2023 1227 McArthur Rd
Maryville, TN 37807
(865) 982-4652

Previously, the County has contracted with Cannon & Cannon, Inc. to produce a

Traffic Impact Study for this area to determine impacts associated with converting

the Eagleton Middle School into Eagleton College and Career Academy as well as

the redevelopment of the Eagleton Ballpark. With the recent changes, it has
determined that a proposed roundabout is needed at the intersection of E. Broadway
and Old Knoxville Pike due to the increased traffic flow in this area. The Blount County
Fire Department has a station located in this vicinity. Therefore to proceed with this
project, a Traffic Impact Study is required to make the safest and best solution for the
citizens of Blount County to alleviate the increased traffic in this area.




